

**ACADEMY** Creative

Education

Trust

Wednesday 2 March 2022

Dear Parent / Carer

## **Ukraine Appeal**

A number of staff and students have expressed their concerns about the welfare of the citizens in the Ukraine. Weavers Academy will be supporting Northampton Saints with their urgent appeal for Ukrainian Refugees. Up to seven million people are expected to flee from Ukraine into neighbouring countries including Poland, Romania, Hungary and Slovakia as they seek to escape the Russian invasion.

There are three ways in which you can help. Firstly, if you have access to any of the items listed, you can donate the items directly by dropping them off at the school by 9.00 am on Friday 4 March. Weavers Academy will be donating a large amount of sanitary products. Secondly, if you would like to make a financial donation please do so via ParentPay. Thirdly, if you work in or own a business who would be able to donate any items please let the Student Office know.

New or unused items that have been requested for this humanitarian crisis are as follows:

- Sleeping mats & bags
- Flashlights & batteries
- First aid kits & dressings
- New toothbrushes & toothpaste
- New bottles of shampoo
- Children's clothes
- Bed linen and blankets
- **Towels**
- Disposable plates, bowls & cutlery
- Nappies & powdered milk formula
- Sanitary products
- Thermal clothing
- Hot water bottles

Thank you for your support and understanding. If you have any further questions please do not hesitate to get in contact by telephone 01933 222830 or email enquiries@weaversacademy.org.uk.

Jon Hunt Vice Principal

